REGULAR MEETING YORKTOWN PARK BOARD

Field Operations Building September 13th, 2017

Meeting was called to order by Jon Myrick @ 5:30 pm.

Roll call: Those present: Jon Myrick, Vicki Craig, Greg Holzer, Matt Reese (new member of the Park Board) and Peggy Flanagan.

Motion was made by Gregg Holzer and seconded by Vicki Craig to accept the minutes as written.

OLD BUSINESS

Park Plans: Dan Lake, representing Kieser Consulting Group, LLC, plans to be at the October meeting of the Park Board.

The Veterans' Car Show: There were 85 automobiles this year, which is five more than last year. The money made was more than \$1,800.00. Plans are to have this car show the last Sunday in July, 2018.

NEW BUSINESS

New Park Board member Matt Reese was introduced. Welcome aboard.

Disc Golf Coarse have twelve different levels of eighteen holes to play. Each hole will have a different name. Plan is to have four 9 holes coarse, two 18 holes coarse and three 24 holes. No one has done this yet, making Yorktown first. The cost is about \$5,024.00 for the "T" pads, baskets and sleeves, perhaps with small advertising signage at the bottom if sponsored by a specific group, individual, company, etc. at a cost of \$400.00 per year charge. Currently the Yorktown Disc Golf Coarse is rated 12th in the state of Indiana out of more than 1100 disc golf coarse and they want to be in the top 5. They would like to have three tournaments next year, one in the spring, another in the autumn and one in the winter.

BSU Dance Marathon-trick or treat on October 29, 2017 in Morrow's Meadow: BSU and Riley Children's Hospital would like to have a dance marathon in the park from 4 pm to 7 pm and would like to have the use of the park at no charge. This is a private event with no advertising. Greg Holzer made a motion to allow the dance marathon to proceed and was seconded by Peggy Flanagan. Motion carried.

Yorktown Cross Country requested the use of Morrow's Meadow for a meet.

The next movie night will be October 13th, a double feature: Book of Life and the original Ghost Busters. The Yorktown Volunteer Fire Department will provide the pop corn.

The next scheduled meeting of the Park Board is Wednesday, October 11, 2017, in the Field Operations Building, beginning at 5:30 p.m.

Greg Holzer made a motion at 7 p.m. for adjournment, Vicki Craig seconded. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Peggy Flanagan